
Safeguarding Notice 

 

Welcome to Buxton’s Devonshire Dome. 

The Devonshire Dome is not only a public building of architectural and historic 

interest, it is also a place of education and learning.  Buxton & Leek College, as part 

of the University of Derby, provides education and training for young people, adults 

and apprentices.  Therefore, we request that when you are visiting the Dome, you 

support us in safeguarding our students by adhering to the following when there are 

students or apprentices on campus: 

• Please keep to the main Dome areas and do not enter or approach the 

teaching and learning areas which include the salons and kitchens when they 

are in use by students. 

• We appreciate the support of the public in helping our students develop their 

skills and therefore you are able to make an appointment/reservation at the 

Spa, the Salons or Restaurant.  If you have an appointment/reservation, please 

sign in at their reception when you arrive. 

• To protect the safety of our students please do not take photos during the 

core hours where students are present. 

• All visitors on business to the Dome must sign in at reception and wear the 

visitor lanyard whilst on campus. 

• If you are visiting the Dome as a tourist please complete the visitors’ book and 

wear the sticker provided on site. 

• If you see or hear anything suspicious or of concern please report this to any 

member of staff. 

• For further information about Safeguarding at Buxton & Leek College please 

see our website. (Please note apprentices attend college throughout the year 

and are not limited to term times) 


